
  

ST. AMBROSE SCHOOL 
518-785-6453 

Website:  www.stambroselatham.org 

E-Mail:  principal@stambroselatham.com 

Terri McGraw, Principal 

Kelly Sano, Secretary 

PARISH STAFF 
Rev. Dr. Anthony M. Barratt, Pastor 

Helmut Neurohr, Permanent Deacon 

Frank Garceau, Permanent Deacon 

Ann McCauley, Business Manager 

Erin Muir, P.A. for Liturgy & Pastoral Life 

Tom Acemoglu, P.A. for Evangelization & Catechesis 

Justina Treventi, Faith Formation Admin. Asst. 

Mark Trudeau, Life Teen for High School and Jr. High 

Tracey Penk-Masucci, Youth Ministry Asst. 

Joan Welch, Parish Secretary 

Thomas Green, Parish Music Director 

Nancy Acemoglu, RN, Parish Nurse 

David Dobkowski, PhD-Counselor, 859-4015 

Jim LaBombard, Athletic Director 

371-1996 Å email stambrosecyo@gmail.com 
 

PARISH TRUSTEES 
Mary Stewart / Stephen Green  

CHURCH OF ST. AMBROSE 

347 Old Loudon Road, Latham, NY 12110 

518-785-1351 

WEBSITE:  www.stambroselatham.com 

E-MAIL:  parishsecretary@stambroselatham.com 

 

OFFICE HOURS 

MondayïThursday  9:00amï6:00pm 

Friday  9:00amï4:00 pm 

Saturday & Sunday  CLOSED 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday Vigil:  4:30pm 

Sunday:  7:30, 9:00, 11:30am & 5:30pm-Life Teen 

Daily:  Monday & Wednesday 6:30am 

Tuesday & Thursday 9:00am 

Communion Service:  Friday 6:30am 

Holydays and Holidays subject to change 

(see bulletin) 

òThe Parish Community of St. Ambrose Churchó 
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ST. AMBROSE CHURCH, LATHAM , NEW YORK 

How does a parish work, even without a pastor? 

From Tom Acemoglu, Pastoral Associate for 
Evangelization and Catechesis 
 

(Weõre re-running this in case you missed it last week!) 
 
Dear St. Ambrose Parish, 
 

A lot of folks have been wondering about who our 
new pastor will be. Hereõs one thing we do know: 
the diocese takes our not having been assigned a 
new pastor seriously. We are supported by them 
and by the Vicar for the Clergy, Fr. Berberian. The 
process is more difficult with the shortage of priests 
in our diocese. Thankfully we are experiencing a real 
upsurge in vocations. We are also exceedingly 
fortunate to have the support of many priests who, 
though retired, still offer their priestly ministry after 
having already given their whole lives at the service 
of Jesus and His Church. 
 

In guiding us as a parish staff, Fr. Anthony has 
insisted on a model of collaboration and consensus. 
He saw this as the way a parish staff ought to 
operate. He also saw that as being the principal that 
the parish should operate on too. We are made to 
be a community that works together. We are made 
to be one people guided by the Holy Spirit. He 
always insisted on being the pastor, a spiritual leader 
who exercised a spiritual fatherhood to the 
community. He made it a priority to be present to 
the entire community, to visit the sick, and to 
administer the Sacraments. His conviction was that 
he was a pastor and not the CEO of an organization. 
He saw the parish staff not as a group of 
subordinates but as professionals in our given field 
and as leaders delegated with responsibilities that 
left the pastor free to be a spiritual leader and priest. 
Itõs a real vote of confidence in what all of the 
people of the parish are capable of accomplishing 
with the gifts that God has given to us. 
 

Our parish staff operates in the following way:  
Three of us are what are called Pastoral Associates. 
The Pastoral Associates oversee three main areas of 
parish life.  
 

So what do we do? Iõm the Pastoral Associate for 
Evangelization and Catechesis, which means that I 
supervise all activities of faith formation, 
evangelization, and sacramental preparation, 
working to empower people to know and share their 
faith. I have an Administrative Assistant (Justina), and 
I work with the Youth Minister and his assistant 

(Mark and Tracey). I also stay in communication with 
the school, religious education, Family Life, RCIA, 
folks in adult formation, etc. Iõve also been working 
with the parishõs web and social media presence as 
well as media content creation (videos, etc). 
 

Erin is the PA for Liturgy and Pastoral Life. Those of 
you who are involved in liturgical ministries and who 
have coordinated various pastoral and community 
activities (which, as you can guess, are many and 
varied) have already worked regularly with Erin. On 
top of all that, she helps supervise the Family Life 
ministry (and with that our family Masses) and has 
worked organizing parish missions and retreats. She 
works regularly with our Music Minister (Tom Green) 
and, together with a team, has helped make our 
Nights of Praise happen. She also coordinates those 
priests who support our ministries and Masses as we 
regularly need assistance beyond what one pastor 
could reasonably do. Thankfully, weõre blessed to 
have  two wonderful Deacons (Helmut and Frank). 
Her work helps make sure that people are baptized, 
marriages are coordinated and meaningful, and 
funerals are celebrated when our friends or family 
pass away.  
 

The third Pastoral Associate is Ann, our Business 
Manager. You might not see Ann much (St. 
Ambrose isnõt her worshipping community) but itõd 
be impossible to overestimate what she does here. 
She works with the parish accountant as well as the 
finance council and trustees to make sure that we 
operate smoothly and are fiscally responsible. She 
works with our Parish Secretary (Joan), our various 
office volunteers, and our maintenance staff.  
 

Together with our Parish Nurse and Outreach 
Director (Nancy) and our school Principal (Terri) and 
her faculty, we work hard to coordinate, collaborate, 
and support one anotherõs work. The goal is to serve 
our parish community, to have deep and meaningful 
worship, to bring the sacraments to people, to do 
and empower effective outreach to those in need, to 
communicate the richness of the Catholic tradition 
and Church teaching, and to be the kind of place 
that people feel home, no matter what their walk of 
life, age, or life situation is. We hope this place helps 
bring out Godõs best for you. 
 

Please know that even while we wait for a pastor, 
this is still Jesusõ Church, heõs still guiding it, and 
weõre all here to help make that real for you in your 
life. 
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SEVENTH SUNDAY IN  ORDINARY TIME 

 

 

On Saturday February 25th after 4:30 PM Mass we will 
gather to celebrate Fr. Anthony and the time he has 

shared with us. Come and wish him well!  

 

�´�:�H���$�U�H���$���7�L�W�K�L�Q�J���3�D�U�L�V�K 
�)�R�O�O�R�Z�L�Q�J���´�*�R�G�·�V���3�O�D�Q���I�R�U���*�L�Y�L�Q�J�µ 

 

 February 12, 2017  $12,133.74 

 February 14, 2016  $13,617.60 
 

Deepest thanks for your continued and generous 

support for our parish.  Your gifts enable so much to be 

done in so many ways. 

DIVORCE SUPPORT AND  HEALING  
A support ministry for Catholic men and women who have 

experienced or are experiencing divorce.  Winter can be a 

very lonely time for those who have experienced the end of 

a marriage.  There are two (2) opportunities for support and 

healing.  One is meeting at the Pastoral 

Center in Albany and one at St. Pius 

Parish in Loudonville.  Please see the 

flyers for dates and times.  Come share 

prayer and support with others who are 

traveling this journey. 
 

This ministry is sponsored by the Office of Lay Ministry 

Formation.  For more information and registration please 

contact mary.fay@rcda.org or call 453-6644. 

 

MONDAY, 

FEBRUARY 20TH 
 

 

 

NO 6:30 AM Mass 

There will be a 9 AM Mass 

Church & School offices will be closed 

Sacred Relics of the Saints: 
Treasures of the Church 

Our Lady of Martyrs Shrine presents a teaching and 

exposition of Sacred Relics on Wednesday, February 22nd 

at 7 PM.  Father Carlos Martins of the Companions of 

the Cross will be here with his very special ministry to 

teach about these holy objects.  He will bring with him 

over 150 relics, some as old as 2000 years.  Those in 

attendance will be able to examine and venerate each relic.  

In the Churchôs history many miracles and healings have 

been worked in the presence of relics, and many have been 

healed through this ministry.  Please do not miss this 

opportunity.  You are encouraged to bring your articles of 

devotion (such as rosaries, holy cards, etc.) and pictures of 

ill friends/family members which you will be able to touch 

to the reliquaries as a means of intercession.  Fr. Carlos is 

available for interviews following his talk.  Please contact 

Julie Baaki at 518-630-9922 if you would like to arranged 

this.  For more information go to 

www.treasuresofthechurch.com 

 

2016  
CONTRIBUTIONS  REQUEST  

 

Name:  _______________________________________ _ 

Street:  ______________________________________ _ 

City:______________________ Zip: ____________ _ 

Envelope #:  ________  Phone #:  _____________ _ 

Email: _______________________________________ 

 

Please provide email if you would like to have it emailed. 

Please cut out and drop it in the Collection Basket or 

mail to the Parish Office 


